## REPORT TO COUNCIL

TO:

Mayor and Council

FROM:

Councillor Christine Thompson

DATE:

July 17, 2017

SUBJECT:

Report to Council

It was my pleasure, with the assistance of the Mayor's wife and our City's First Lady Barbara Konrad, to serve the Canada Day cupcakes to the many attendees of Canada's 150<sup>th</sup> celebrations. The parade was the best one I have seen in recent memory; our Mayor's greetings in both of official languages, the entertainment on stage, and the many organizations and vendors present in City Park helped make the celebration a huge success. Thank you to Community Futures (Anna Lactin) and the Parade committee for all their hard work in organizing this event.

Respectfully submitted,

Councillor Christine Thompson